

The Butlers

Jim and Linda

Serving others is the heritage of our name and the command of our Savior.

The LORD is great, and greatly to be praised (Psalm 96:4).

2nd Quarter 2025

Dear Ministry Partners:

Linda and I are once again deeply grateful for each of you who takes the time to faithfully pray for and sacrificially give to our ministry. The work done at the World Missions Center for our missionaries is *essential* to them and the cause of Christ. We are thrilled to serve you as we meet the needs of missionaries around the world.

Summer Activities

Candidate School — Our summer activities began June 1-6 with our June Candidate School for Year 1 candidates and Year 2 missionaries. This year we had 48 attendees here during the week. One of the highlights of the week is to hear the candidates' testimonies and how God has called them to serve Him in missions.

Enrichment Week — Missionary families on furlough were treated to a free week of encouragement, sweet fellowship, good food, and fun activities the week of June 23-27. Our desire is to be a blessing to these missionaries and their families. Missionaries are refreshed and ready for the next four years of service. It is always our joy to serve these wonderful servants of God!

<u>CAMP BIMI 2025</u> — CAMP BIMI A & B had just under 100 campers over two separate weeks in July to *find where they fit in missions*.



Departures for the Field

How exciting to see missionaries complete their deputations and head to the mission fields! Below is a list of those who have completed their deputation so far this year.

Kyle & Elisabeth Burchwell
Cathy Jo Demcak
Cthan & Lydia Donoho
Bruno & Roxanne Mendes
Shane & Emily Tasker

Liberia
Colombia
Bolivia
Brazil
Congo

Thank you again for the special place you have in our hearts as you pray, give, and serve so that we can serve our wonderful Lord. Your prayers for our ministry are very vital to us.

Until the nets are full,

Jim and Linda Butler Matthew 4:19



Baptist International Missions, Inc. • PO Box 9 • Harrison, Tennessee 37341 Telephone: 423-344-5050 • Fax: 423-344-4774



Pray for Newly Approved Missionaries



Michael & Deborah Allunis / Madagascar



Noah & Katherine Bake
Democratic Rep. of the Congo



Stanley Doolittle Brazil



Anthony & Leah Frazer Jr / USA



Nathan & Akemi Hill II / Botswana



Kevin & Rachel Lowe Belize



Jordan McDowell USA



Rebecca Moore Uganda



Bill & Lynne Norton Mexico



Scott & Melissa Whiting / Rwanda



Ira Zacharias/ Australia
Married to Joshua Zacharias